VIBRANT MINDS SCHOOL SITE COUNCIL

Regular Meeting
Thursday, December 5, 2024, 5:30 p.m.
412 W. Carl Karcher Way, Anaheim, CA 92801
(The meeting was held via a teleconference session.)

MINUTES

- I. Call to Order: 5:34 p.m.
 - A. Introduction and Roll Call: Debbie Schroeder, Yvette LaValle, Larissa Mino, Jimmy Bui, Diana Lujan, and Katie Hallum
 - B. Attendees after Roll Call:
 - C. Additional Attendees:
 - D. Adoption of Agenda:Motion to accept agenda: Katie Hallum Second: Debbie Schroeder Vote: 6/6
 - E. Approval/Correction of Minutes from the November 7, 2024, Regular Meeting -There were no corrections needed.
 - II. No public speakers spoke at the meeting.
- III. Updates from SSC Chairperson Ivette Ramos
 - A. Welcome The meeting was run by the secretary, Yvette LaValle due to the absence of the chairperson and vice chairperson.
 - B. Assigning SSC representation for the January 8, 2025 and February 12, 2025 board meetings. Katie Hallum shared she would be willing to attend the January 8th meeting.
- IV. Updates from ELAC Chammarra Nguyen

Representative Report - Dr. Schroeder shared that on November 20 a meeting was held. Unfortunately, there were no attendees at the meeting.

- V. Updates from Director of Vibrant Minds Charter School Debra Schroeder
 - A. Comprehensive School Safety Plan- final review prior to approval: Yvette LaValle shared that the CSSP was reviewed by the fire marshal and approved. She also shared that she will be sharing it at the January board meeting for the VMCS board. She is still waiting for the school resource officer at Anaheim Police Department to write off on the plan.

- B. Community School Planning Report Survey results: Yvette LaValle shared scholar survey data with the council. Some areas that stood out were lunch. Scholars didn't feel that they had enough time to be able to finish their meal; immediate changes were implemented to be able to give additional time for Scholars. Scholars were asked about how they felt about the playground. Yvette was not surprised by the results. Our playground is not our best asset, This is something we are looking forward to improving at our new campus. The majority of our third through sixth grade scholars believe that they felt comfortable in their classroom. They felt that they had an adult on campus that they could confide in or look to, to assist with conflict. Scholars also shared that they felt comfortable seeking help when they did not understand a concept in class. In discussing homework, Scholars shared that they had the supplies they needed to be able to complete their work. Most Scholars would seek assistance from their parents if they needed help on their homework. Yvette shared that the implementation grant for Community Schools will be due at the end of February. Her next task is to gather the parent survey. The data will help write the implementation Grant.
- C. California Dashboard: Dr. Schroeder shared The information that is on the California dashboard she highlighted some growth that we had in the areas of attendance and test scores in the area of math and language arts. An area that we will need to focus on Improvement is English language Learner progress.
- D. School Accountability Report Card: Dr. Schroeder shared the SARC with the committee. The 26 page report highlights our schools comprehensive information from the previous school year.
- E. 2025-2026 School Calendar: Dr. Schroeder shared the proposed calendar for the next school year. The biggest difference would be that we would be starting later in August and have two weeks during the winter break. This adjustment to this calendar would give more time for us to be able to move into the new location; giving the most amount of time for contractors to complete the job. Katie asked when this would be shared with the parents. Dr. Schroeder shared that this would be shared immediately following approval from the VMCS board. Dr. Schroeder shared that unfortunately, this may be changed due to the status of the new building.
- F. New Location Update: Dr. Schtoeder was pleased to share that we are finally moving forward with the progress with our new location. A contract has been agreed upon with the Band of America parking structure' property manager. This has been a huge hurdle with the acquisition of our new campus.

VI. Updates from Members

- A. SSC Representative Report from the VMCS Board Meeting, November 13, 2024 Yvette LaValle- Yvette shared that the Board discussed: the temporary site options, staff parking, SBAC assessments, and the ratification of prop 39. Icon School management shared the financial report.
- B. SSC Member Assigned to Represent/Report at the VMCS Board Meeting for December 11, 2024 Katie Hallum

VII. Action Calendar

A. Approval of the 2024-2025 for implementation of 2025-2026 CSSP

Motion: Katie Hallum Second: Diana Lujan Vote:6/6

B. Approval of the SARC

Motion: Yvette LaValle Second: Katie Hallum Vote: 6/6

C. C. Approval of the 2025-2026 School Calendar

Motion: Debbie Schroeder Second: Diana Lujan Vote: 6/6

VIII. Council Discussion:

Α.

IX. Future Agenda Plans:

Α

X. Adjournment: 6:50pm